
Dear ROS MLRO User, 

This communication from Revenue-Ireland pertains to the upcoming upgrade to the ROS STR 

system for filing STRs on February 18th, 2025 (one week later than FIU-Ireland on the 10th February 

2025). If you have not already done so, please ensure you have read all previous communications 

sent to you regarding the upgrade from FIU-Ireland.  

The upgrade is progressing on target and the upgrade will go live on the 18th of February 2025 for 

submissions to ROS-STR Revenue-Ireland. The attached document covers all key issues relating to the 

upgrade, please read carefully.  

NB: Revenue-Ireland are asking all users to download and retain their XML files downloaded 

from the GoAML portal so that they can upload these to ROS when the ROS portal resumes on 

the 18th of February 2025. 

I would like to bring to your attention to the downtime required for the upgrade which is outlined 

below: 

 Downtime details: 

– Start Date: February 7th, 2025

– Start Time: 18:00, GMT

– End Date: February 18th, 2025

– End Time: 08:00, GMT

ROS will be unavailable during the downtime window for submissions to Revenue-Ireland. Please 

ensure that you submit your draft reports and log out / save your work prior to the scheduled 

downtime.  

Please find additional technical information in the attached document. 

Should you wish to contact Revenue-Ireland, please do so via 

suspicioustransactionsunit@revenue.ie . Please ensure any communication relating to the 

upgrade is addressed clearly. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this communication. 

Kind regards,

Suspicious Transaction Report Unit,
Intelligence Management Branch,
Investigation Prosecution and Frontier Management Division,
Revenue Commissioners | Ashtowngate | Navan Road | Dublin D15 XKP4 | Republic of Ireland. 
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